Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: MB

	Application No: 
	3/2012/0762

	Development Proposed:
	Lawful Development Certificate for existing use of part of car park for parking of touring caravans by members of the Gliding Club at Lower Cockhill Farm, Fiddlers Lane, Chipping.

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	N/A


	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations

	N/A



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	N/A



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	This application is made under Section 191 of the Town & Country Planning Act 1990. The main issue in the determination of this application is whether the use of part of the car park for the parking of touring caravans by members for a period in excess of 10 years.

Guidance on such applications is provided within section 191, it notes; if, on an application under this section, the Local Planning Authority are provided with information satisfying them of the Lawfulness at the time of the application of the use, operations or other matter described in the application, or that description as modified by the Local Planning Authority or a description substituted by them, they shall issue a certificate to that effect; and in any other case they shall refuse the application.

The evidence submitted includes two sworn affidavits from members of the Gliding Club, a signed letter with an aerial photograph of the site and three separate aerial images from Google Earth. The two sworn affidavits state that touring caravans have been parked on the area of car park in question since before the beginning of January 2002. In addition to this one of the aerial images supplied is dated January 2000 and this does indicate that caravan type units were located on the site at the time the picture was taken. The arrangement in which they appear in the aerial image of 2000 also corresponds with the parking arrangements I saw on my recent site visit. 

The caravans in question belong to members of the Gliding Club and prior to them being able to park a caravan on the site they must obtain the prior consent of the club committee.

Having examined the evidence submitted I am satisfied that the existing use has been on going for a period in excess of 10 years; I also have no evidence to suggest otherwise. I can therefore see no objections to the request for a Certificate of Lawfulness for the existing use of part of the car park for parking of touring caravans by members of the Gliding Club.     



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	N/A



	RECOMMENDATION:  On the basis of the evidence provided and having visited the site, it is considered that the sufficient evidence has been provided to show that the use of part of the car park for parking of touring caravans by members of the Gliding Club has been used for such purposes for over 10 years.


DATE INSPECTED: 10th October 2012














